
General Committee Meeting Report 
   Wednesday, March 1, 2023 

 2:30 p.m. 
Room C - Albion Bolton Community Centre 

 

  

 

 Mayor A. Groves (joined at 2:34 p.m.) 

  Councillor N. de Boer 

 Councillor C. Early 

 Councillor L. Kiernan 

 Councillor D. Maskell (absent) 

 Councillor C. Napoli (joined at 3:04 p.m.) 

 Councillor T. Rosa 

 Councillor M. Russo (joined at 2:35 p.m.) 

 Councillor D. Sheen 

  
 Chief Administrative Officer: C. Herd 

 Director, Operations: B. Baird 

 Director, Corporate Strategy and Innovation: E. Britnell 

 Manager, Project Management Office: R. Carvalho 

 Director, Corporate Services / Town Clerk: L. Hall 

 Director, People Services: T. McKenna 

 Director, Customer Service and Communications: C. McLean 

 Director, Planning / Chief Planner: A. Minichillo 

 Director, Finance / Chief Financial Officer: M. Palasandiran 

 Director, Engineering Services: A. Pearce 

 Deputy Fire Chief, Fire Prevention and Training: D. Pelayo 

 Director, Building and Municipal Law Enforcement / Chief Building Official: M. Sraga 

 Executive Assistant, Mayor: H. Singh 

  

CALL TO ORDER 

Chair C. Early called the meeting to order at 2:31 p.m. 

INDIGENOUS LAND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT 

Chair C. Early delivered the Indigenous Land Acknowledgement.  

DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST 

None.  

WORKSHOP 

C. Herd, Chief Administrative Officer and E. Britnell, Director, Corporate Strategy and Innovation 

provided a presentation regarding Bill 39, Better Municipal Governance Act, 2022. The 

presenters discussed potential impacts of Bill 39 within the Caledon context and subsequently 

facilitated a discussion among Councillors and staff. Key areas addressed during the 

presentation and discussion included:      

 An overview of services provided by the Town of Caledon and Region of Peel; 

 A review of regional governance and related reports between 1974 and 2020; 

 The Town’s historical perspective on regional governance in addition to those of the City 

of Mississauga, City of Brampton and Region of Peel; and  

 Potential outcomes and impacts for the Town of Caledon as a result of Bill 39.   

Councillor C. Napoli left the meeting at 3:56 p.m. and returned at 3:59 p.m. 

Mayor A. Groves left the meeting at 4:12 p.m. and returned at 4:14 p.m. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The Committee adjourned at 4:14 p.m. 

 


